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TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

7:30 P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

November 7, 1994 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

Deputy-Mayor J. v.stone 
Councilmembers Brooks Compton 

c. Mark Kingseed 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant Clerk of Council Peggy Whisman 
City Manager Gregory Horn 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
Assistant to the City Manager Judith Gilleland 

Washington Township Fire Chief Randall Staley and Ken Parks 
were present at this meeting to review for Council statistics 
contained in activity reports for the last half of 1993 and the 
first half of 1994. Mr. Parks explained a computerized system 
which details statistics and tracks occurrences reported at the 
various fire stations. Discussion followed relative to response 
times relative to fire runs and EMS calls. Mr. Singer stressed the 
importance of publicizing response times for the residents of our 
community. 

Michael and Irene Pekarek, 125 South Johanna Drive, outlined 
their proposal for a more interactive/pro-active, support role 
involving the citizens of Centerville and the Centerville Police 
Department. They proposed that, during publicized and announced 
hours, two police officers walk particular neighborhoods on a get 
acquainted "cop on the beat mission" with special attention being 
given to residents, teenagers and young people, thanking them for 
their good citizenship and soliciting their assistance to help keep 
their neighborhood good and crime free. Mr. Pekarek suggested that 
this procedure be done on a trial basis. This proposal will be 
further reviewed by the Chief of Police and the city Manager. 

Mr. Jeff Nini, Manager of the Centerville Service Station for 
the Dayton Power and Light Company, outlined for Council service 
projects currently in process and completed in the City of 
Centerville. He gave an overview of gas installation at the Yankee 
Trace development. Mr. Nini briefly reviewed a proposed Ordinance 
to grant the Dayton Power and Light Company an electric franchise 
to supply electric service throughout the Centerville Community for 
a period of 25 years. This ordinance is much like the Ordinance 
passed in 1969 for a 25 year period. 

Mr. Gerald Woodley and Mr. Richard Witt, Woodley Development 
Company, Inc., reviewed for Council their request for the 
elimination of sidewalks on one side in their development known as 
South Metro, Section One. They propose the elimination of 
sidewalks on the west and north side of South Metro Drive. This 
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matter will be further reviewed by City Council with a 
determination being forwarded to Woodley Development Company. 

Miss Gilleland outlined a recent survey conducted among City 
employees relative to Health Service proposals submitted by 
Community Mutual and Western Ohio. Discussion followed relative to 
the level of services offered and cost comparisons between the 
different insurance plans. This matter will be further reviewed 
when the full membership of City Council is present. 
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Marilyn J. McLaughli 
Clerk of council 


